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Oxfordshire County Council

Mill Lane Community Primary School

The Windmill Community Nursery
Mill Lane   Chinnor   Oxfordshire   OX39 4RF

Head Teacher  Miss Tineke van der Ploeg

Telephone/fax 01844 352106

e-mail office.2465@mill-lane.oxon.sch.uk
Tuesday 4th April 2017
Dear Parents / Carers,
On Saturday, several children took part in the Chinnor Passion Play performance which involved the community coming together to retell the story of the final weeks of Jesus’ life. The children formed a community school’s choir by joining up with children from St. Andrews school. The children sang a song specially composed for the event. I’m delighted to say the children performed very well at both performances. It was also a pleasure to see some parents acting in the show too. A big thank you to all the children who gave up their Saturday to take part.
It has been a busy term but we still have one busy week left. On Monday the Junior choir went to the Village Centre to perform for the Darby and Joan Club. We sang some old and modern songs which hopefully brought a smile to their face.  On Wednesday, some Year 4 children will be organising a cake sale in aid of SSNAP and Cancer Research. Please bring along any spare change you have to support such a worthy cause. On Friday, the Year 6 children will be going to Rewley Road fire station to take part in the junior citizen program. This program involves the children learning a range of life skills such as basic first aid, cyber safety and what to do in a variety of emergencies. Finally, on Friday we will be have our family assembly to celebrate the start of the Easter holiday. The assembly will start at 1.30pm and everyone is invited to join us as we share some work and sing a couple of songs. The final assembly is where we also give out awards for the term. The assembly should finish at 2.15pm and the children will be able to leave at this time. If the children are not being picked up at this time, and you would like them to walk home on their own, then we will need a letter giving permission for them to leave school early. 
I have been delighted by the number of children who have been sent to show me their fabulous work. Last week, Leo Mawdsley (Class 3) showed me a fantastic rainforest poem based on the senses. It contained wonderful vocabulary so I was delighted to give him the head teacher’s gold star badge. Well done Leo. We had our celebration assembly on Monday where we handed out Gold Stars Awards to the children who had done very well last week. Below is a list of the children who won a Gold Star for last week:

Dylan Jones (Reception Class) – trying very hard in his work using a number line
Maisie Standen-Carstairs (Reception Class) – great listening during carpet time
Elise Ashby (Class 1) – writing a fantastic acrostic poem about chocolate
Isabelle Cairns (Class 1) – excellent group work, listening to others, suggesting ideas and working together
Owen Madley (Class 2) – for showing an ‘open mind’ in all aspects of school life
Sophie Wright (Class 2) – a beautiful pastel drawing of a daffodil
Sophie Patterson (Class 4) – fantastic effort and presentation with her rainforest diary entry
Max Folley (Class 5) – fantastic description in his writing last week
Isaac Godman (Class 5) – for how he tackled some tough area problems
Emily Adams (Class 5) – working out some tough area problems

Kyra Gregory (Class 6) – being a fantastic help in class last week
Charlotte Davies (Class 6) – for confident work in maths

Well done to all the children who received a Gold Star award. I hope you all have a lovely holiday and we will see you back at school on Monday 24th April.

Yours sincerely,

Tineke van der Ploeg 
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